TO: Leonard J. King, Mayor and Chief Executive Officer of the Village of Fort Edward

I, Jon Roberts, herewith submit my voluntary resignation as a Police Officer employed by the Village of Fort Edward. This resignation is effective retroactively to October 5, 1984 in consideration of my receiving full payment for any and all vacation and holiday time to which I am entitled through October 5, 1984.

This resignation is final and irrevocable.

Dated: October 29, 1984

Jon E Roberts

WITNESS: h. The Makory

POLICE DEPARTMENT



118 Broadway Post Office Box 345 Fort Edward, N. Y. 12828

October 6th,1983

Jon Roberts
Patrolman
Ft. Edward Police Department

Dear Jon:

On Wednesday October 5th,1983 I received a complaint from Village Trustee Andrew Smatko in regards to the way you handled an incident on River St. and Brightwood St. on Saturday Evening.

Mr. Smatko is concerned because he had a number of residents in this area complain to him about the way the Police Officers on duty that evening handled the situation. The residents, Mr. Smatko and Myself would like the following explained by you:

- 1. Why was the party involving several minors allowed to continue?
- Why was there not a ticket issued to the operator of the vehicle who hit the dog?
- 3. Why was Mike Marlow allowed to drive around the area in a reckless manner and not assued a ticket or for that matter pulled over?

I am requesting that these questions be answered in writing by October 13th, 1983.

M.C. Suprenant Chief of Police Ft. Edward Police